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TO: Mayor and City Commission

FROM: Samuel A. May, City Manager

DATE: August 22, 2018

APPROVING REJECTION OF ALL BIDS AND RESCINDING THE PRIOR AWARD OF  BID NO. 2018-019 - CDBG
FUNDED REPLACEMENT OF PEDESTRIAN CROSSWALK (14) AND ROUNDABOUT SOLAR POWERED LED
SIGNS TO STONE CONCEPT MIAMI, INC., IN AN AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $314,110, PREVIOUSLY
APPROVED UNDER CITY RESOLUTION 18-072.

BACKGROUND: On July 3, 2018, the City Commission approved, by Resolution 18-072, Bid No. 2018-
019 - CDBG funded Replacement of Pedestrian Crosswalk (14) and Roundabout Solar Powered LED signs to
Stone Concept Miami Inc., in an amount not to exceed $314,110.00.

On Thursday, July 12, the City participated in a conference call meeting with the HUD Head Office in DC and
the Miami Field Office to discuss the “Timeliness” issues with the City’s CDBG funds. The details of this
Crosswalk Project were presented during the meeting.  Although the entire CRA District was included as a
target area in the City’s CDBG Consolidated and Action Plans approved by HUD, the HUD Miami office
cautioned the City about using the CRA District as the project area for Low-Moderate income area projects.
Upon subsequent review by City staff of the census tracts within the CRA District, it was determined that not
all of the CRA District was eligible for CDBG public facilities funding including the Crosswalk Project
location.  Based upon the foregoing, the City is unable to fund the crosswalk project with CDBG funds and will
need to reject all project bids.

The requirement from HUD was that the CDBG 2014 and 2015 program year funds were to be expended by
August 2, 2018 or to be returned to HUD/Treasury.  A total of $446,303.05 - including Program Income is
available for “Public Facilities” projects with CDBG 2014 and 2015 program year funding.  The Grants
Manager has continued to work with the Director of Parks and Recreation to identify eligible parks public
facilities improvement projects in areas identified as having more than 51% of the population in the 80%AMI
(80% Area Median Income - which is the Low-Moderate Income category). During the aforementioned
meeting with HUD, the City was able to confirm the process to keep the CDBG funds while processing and
expending funds for eligible public facilities projects.

RECOMMENDATION: For approval

FISCAL IMPACT: N/A
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